
1 

 

Monthly Newsletter 
                   January 2018  

 

President’s Letter  
 

Happy New Year! I hope you got some time to decompress a bit and be with loved ones.   

As we close out 2017, I wanted to take the time to highlight some of the neighborhood 

accomplishments of the year: 
 

• 2 library boxes were installed in the neighborhood. 

• Working with Marietta Power, a new street light was installed at the end of the 

clubhouse parking lot eliminating a dark area near the garbage shed. 

• The annual ‘Dollar on your Door’ campaign collected $1,700, which was distributed 

among the sanitation workers who serve our neighborhood. Thanks to Lisa Baker for 

coordinating the volunteers to collect the funds & distribute them among the workers. 

• The LC Social Committee and helpers hosted Springfest, Pool Opening Party, 2 Adult 

Pool Parties, Labor Day Party, Ladies Wine and Cheese, Octoberfest, a live Nativity 

scene, and a tree orb Christmas light making party. Thank you so much Rachael Hunter 

for being the social committee chairperson. Your time and efforts have been greatly 

appreciated and enjoyed by all of the LC residents. Congratulations to Casey Burke who 

will serve at the social committee chairperson for 2018.   

• We were able to extend pool hours through August and the Fall school break.  

• The swim team finished 3rd place out of 5 teams this year. Having just moved up to the 

Gold Level this is a huge accomplishment. Many of the swimmers competed and 

excelled in the county-wide Patti Wilder swim meet. Thank you Sarah Martin and Betsy 

Young for your dedication to our swimmers this past season.  

• There were 60 clubhouse rentals and 5 pavilion rentals in 2017. Thanks are due to John 

Pratt for his attentive management.  
 

Annual neighborhood assessments were mailed this week and are due by February 1, 2018. The 

assessment also includes a ballot for the Directors and Treasurer whose terms are ending; 

please vote and return your ballot with your payment. If you have not received an assessment 

invoice, please contact Angela Ford at leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com.  Also included in the 

annual assessment mailing are the proposed amendments to the covenants. Any questions or 

concerns regarding this consent please email leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com. 
 

Please feel free to contact me with any questions. All the best in 2018 to each one of you.  
 

Thanks,  

 

Melissa 
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Upcoming Neighborhood Party Dates 
 

Stay Tuned for Developments! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Calendar of Events – In January on the Marietta Square 
 

For more information on these and other events, please go to the City of Marietta’s website: 
http://www.mariettacalendar.com/?ai1ec=action~month|exact_date~1514782800|request_format~htm 

 

 

 

 

 

Clubhouse Rentals 
 

If you have any questions or need to book the clubhouse, please call or e-mail John Pratt at 

678-640-2201 or johnwpratt53@yahoo.com.  The cost to rent the clubhouse is $75.  In 

addition, a rental deposit of $250 is required.  However, if you return the clubhouse after rental 

in its best condition, the entire deposit will be returned. 
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“In the Heights”, Presented by Marietta High School 

Marietta High School presents "In the Heights," by Lin-Manuel Miranda (of "Hamilton" fame) 

January 26-27 and February 2-3.  "In the Heights" is the story of three days in the lives of 

residents of Washington Heights, New York City.  25 member cast, live band and members of 

the dance and chorus departments are featured.  Tickets: $12-18.  For tickets and more 

information, please visit: bluedeviltheatre.com 
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Dollar on Your Door Update 

The Lee's Crossing annual Dollar on Your Door fundraiser was a huge success. Together we 

donated $1700 which was divided among our sanitation workers (Marcus, Paul, and James) and 

our recycling workers (George and Andrew). 

 

Special thanks to Jacob and Gabby Wilfong, Madison Martin, Mary Evelyn White, and Trey 

Meaders, who braved the cold, snowy weekend to collect the donations. Thank you also to the 

adults who helped in collecting- Walt Walker, Joe Fenton, and Lisa and Gary Baker. 

 

Thank you to all for your generosity during the holiday season. The men were very grateful and 

thankful for their gifts. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Community Notes 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The city of Marietta’s Sanitation and IT Departments have released a new citizen-friendly, free 

sanitation app called “Trash Talk,” to better aid residents with their trash and recycling needs. 

 

Residents wondering what is against the rules to place in the trash can use the app to enter 

items like glass, paint can or motor oil. The app will then tell users how and where to dispose of 

these items. It will also give directions to a specific facility that takes those items. 

 

The app also has a push notification system that will inform users if there are any changes in 

normal service days due to inclement weather. 

 

Download the app from the App Store via the iPhone system or the Google Play Store via an 

Android Operating Device and search for “Marietta Trash Talk.” Once downloaded, users can 

enter their address and receive various levels of notifications depending upon their needs. 
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To receive newsletter by e-mail:  send request to leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com 
 

For ON-LINE EDITION, go to www.leescrossingmariettaga.com 
 

DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS for the February Newsletter is January 28.  Any submissions 

after this date cannot be guaranteed inclusion. 
 

Newsletter Editor:  Gary Baker     e-mail: gjbaker1@comcast.net   
 

The LCHA Newsletter and Website are published and maintained for the benefit of Lee’s 

Crossing homeowners. The purpose of the Newsletter and the Website is to promote Lee’s 

Crossing and to provide our homeowners with information regarding Lee’s Crossing activities 

and related issues.  The homeowners have entrusted the LCHA Board of Directors with the 

obligation and right to ensure content conforms to this purpose.  As such, articles or advertising 

endorsing political positions or candidates or other subject matter the Board deems to be 

divisive, offensive or inappropriate in nature will not be published or posted.  All appropriate 

content is welcomed and encouraged as a means of furthering awareness and communication 

within our neighborhood. 
 

At this time, the Association does not utilize a Facebook page or other forms of social media. 

Any such social media communication regarding Lee’s Crossing is not endorsed by the Board, 

may or may not reflect the viewpoints of the Board, and the accuracy and appropriateness of 

such communications are completely outside of the Board's control. 
 

Mailbox Repair:  If you need a new post call Bob Schoonover at 770-422-8774. Contact Joe 

Fenton at 678-581-0033 for mailbox post paint or placards.   
 

Clubhouse Rental:  Call John Pratt at 678-640-2201 or e-mail johnwpratt53@yahoo.com 
 

Neighborhood Directories:  Soft copies of the Neighborhood Directory are available in PDF 

format.  Send request to leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com.   
 

Clubhouse WiFi network Name/Password:  lcswimtennis 

Tennis Court Reservations:  www.holdmycourt.com/reserve2/lctc  
 

Board Members  
 

Melissa Drehs, President  216-392-1424   Jason Waters, Director 678-290-9116 

413 Lee’s Trace      600 Trailwood Lane 

 

Joe Fenton, Director  678-581-0033   Walt Walker, Secretary 770-428-4755 

1068 Foreststone Way     1060 Foreststone Way   

  

Erroll Eckford, Director      404-226-0088      Angela Ford, Treasurer 678-234-7430 

656 Trailwood Lane     521 Lee’s Trace 

     

David Burke, Director   412-512-0750   Covenant Enforcement  

1164 Chestnut Hill Circle     David Waldrep  770-514-0821 

dfwaldrep@gmail.com 

Board Email:  leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com   


